ALCTS CaMMS Competencies and Education for a Career in Cataloging Interest Group
ALA Annual, Friday, June 28, 2013
Chicago, Illinois, McCormick Convention Place, Room 427a

Minutes

The ALCTS/CaMMS Competencies and Education for a Career in Cataloging Interest Group meeting was chaired by Angela Kinney, chief of the African, Latin American & Western European Division at the Library of Congress. The meeting was held in the McCormick Convention Place, room 427a on Friday, June 25, 2013, with 60 attendees present. Ms. Kinney introduced Melanie Polutta, a librarian from her organization who is a NACO and RDA trainer. Ms. Polutta gave her impressions of RDA training, which she conducted at the Library of Congress during fiscal year 2013. Ms. Polutta was an RDA tester during the period in 2012 in which LC, NLM and NAL selected a number of institutions to test the efficacy of implementing RDA. She discussed the RDA training program at LC, the methods used to teach different constituent groups, and what the Library of Congress learned to make the whole process viable. LC's training program included modules which are available online at the Library's public website that cover the fundamentals of FRBR, bibliographic and authority control, and practical exercises. The modules were used to train staff onsite, LC's six overseas offices and have been used by LC's shelf-ready cataloging vendors to learn RDA, as well as numerous libraries and institutions who have made the transition to RDA implementation. Ms. Polutta described LC's methods of training, which included both face to face and distance learning via videos and webinars, and the challenges associated with all of these methods. Lessons learned were that FRBR training must be emphasized in order for students to better absorb RDA vocabulary and concepts. Training must also include multiple examples and practical exercises, and incorporate time and practice, critical for full comprehension. LC also employed the strategy of peer review after formal training. That strategy has reinforced RDA training and ensured that staff had time to ask questions of their colleagues before using the new cataloging instructions independently.

Angela Kinney opened the business meeting by announcing the new co-chairs of the committee, who are April Grey of Adelphi University in Long Island, New York and Morag Boyd of Ohio State University in Columbus, Ohio. Bruce Evans of Baylor University Libraries in Waco, Texas will serve as the vice-chair. All three assume their new duties at the ALA Midwinter meeting in Philadelphia, PA. 

Angela also announced the next Biennial Educators Meeting, slated to take place at the ALA Midwinter 2014 meeting. The meeting is tentatively planned for Friday, January 24 at the convention center. More details concerning the meeting, which is being organized by the Continuing Education Committee and the Competencies and Education for a Career in Cataloging Interest Group, are forthcoming via various listservs and on ALA Connect. Attendees interested in volunteering to assist with the conference should contact the committee chairs. The idea for the Biennial Educators Meeting originated with the ALCTS Implementation Task Group on the LC Working Group on the Future of Bibliographic Control, which recommended "a meeting with LIS educators and trainers to discuss new and changing policies, procedures and practices in bibliographic control" (recommendation 5.2.1.1 of the report). In response to this recommendation, the ALCTS Task Force to Convene a Meeting with Library Educators held the first Biennial Library Educators Meeting at ALA Midwinter 2012.
